
May 16, 2005

MEMORANDUM TO: Robert A. Nelson, Chief
Uranium Processing Section
Fuel Cycle Facilities Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
  and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
  and Safeguards

FROM: William von Till, Senior Project Manager /RA/
Uranium Processing Section
Fuel Cycle Facilities Branch
Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
  and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
  and Safeguards

SUBJECT: SITE VISITS AND MEETINGS WITH THE U.S. DEPARTMENT OF
ENERGY (DOE) AT THE FOLLOWING SITES: NATURITA, SLICK
ROCK, HECLA DURITA, AND URAVAN

On May 3, 2005, I met with Mike Tucker, of DOE, and Dick Davalt, of S.M. Stoller (a DOE
contractor) at the DOE Grand Junction, Colorado, office.  The purpose of these site visits was
site familiarization.  We traveled south and first stopped at the Title II Uravan uranium
processing site and Title I tailings pile for the Naturita site.  We then proceeded on to the
Naturita Title I old processing site in support of the review of DOE’s Groundwater Compliance
Action Plan.  We drove to the Durita Hecla Title II site in support of license termination issues. 
Finally, we visited the Title I Slick Rock old processing site in support of the review of DOE’s
Groundwater Compliance Action Plan for this site.  

Two action items were agreed to at these meetings: (1) DOE will obtain information on several
residences associated with the Naturita and Slickrock sites; and (2)  DOE will measure for free
phase petroleum in well 0319 for the UC site at Slickrock.  
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